
Pensions & Investment Committee 2018-07-13

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PENSIONS AND INVESTMENT COMMITTEE 
HELD AT COMMITTEE ROOM A - COUNTY HALL, LLANDRINDOD WELLS, 

POWYS ON FRIDAY, 13 JULY 2018

PRESENT
County Councillor P E Lewis (Chair)

County Councillors JG Morris, T J Van-Rees, D H Williams, A W Davies.

Mr G Moore, Chair of the Powys Pensions Board
Mr M. Weale, Co-opted Member

1. APOLOGIES 

Apologies were received from County Councillor A. Jones.

The Committee noted that County Councillor T. Van-Rees would be arriving late. 

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

Members of the Committee declared interests as members of the Local 
Government Pensions Scheme.  These are personal interests, not prejudicial 
interests in accordance with Paragraph 12(b) (iv) of the Members Code of 
Conduct 2016.

3. MINUTES 

The Chair was authorised to sign the minutes of the meetings held on 9 March 
and 17 May 2018 as correct records.

4. PENSION BOARD MINUTES 

The Powys Pension Board Chair advised that as the Board had met on 10 July, 
2018 the minutes of the meeting were not available.   The Chair provided the 
following verbal report:
The following assurances had been gained, all of which help to protect the 
reputational risk of the Powys Pension Fund:

 The production of accurate and timely Annual Benefits Statement for 
relevant scheme members is on schedule for the deadline of 31 August 
2108

 Provisional analysis of data quality required by the Pensions Regulators 
as part of the Scheme Annual Returns 2018 indicates a satisfactory score 
for Powys County Council

 the completion of the Guaranteed Minimum Pension reconciliation and 
rectification exercise is on target for the end date of December 2018

 Preliminary information from the Government Actuary’s Department 
regarding the assumptions chosen underlying the Triennial Valuation 2016 
indicates that there are no issues with the Powys approach.

The Board noted that following a previous Board recommendation the process 
for recording breaches had been improved and further developments were 
planned.  The Board had agreed with officers that one recorded breach was not 
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of material significance to the Pensions Regulator” and as such was not 
reportable.  

The Board recommended the urgent need to fill the vacancy on the Board, in 
order to reduce the risk of the Board meetings not being quorate.  It was noted 
that the Authority was actively pursuing a replacement.  The Chair had provided 
a training session to the new County Councillor member of the Pensions and 
Investment Committee and the Chair reminded the Committee members that 
they were welcome to attend a Board meeting to observe the work of the Board.

5. GDPR UPDATE REPORT 

The Committee received a report from the Deputy Chief Executive which 
provided an update on the work undertaken to address the requirements and 
actions to ensure compliance with the General Data Protection Regulations. 

RESOLVED Reason for decision
To note the contents of the report. Statutory obligation

  
6. WPP UPDATE 

The Chair advised that the Joint Governance Committee [JGC] of the Wales 
Pension Partnership Pooled Fund had met on 19 June, 2018.  The JGC had 
approved the prospectus to enable the Fund to operate.  The Chair of Rhondda 
Cynon Taf and the Chair of Powys Pensions & Investment Committees had been 
appointed Chair and Vice Chair, respectively of the JGC.

The Pension Fund Manager advised that he would provide regular updates for 
the Committee.

7. INVESTMENT STRATEGY STATEMENT 

The Committee received the revised Investment Strategy Statement [ISS] which 
reflected the issues raised by the Committee at the meeting in March, 2018.   
The Pension Fund Manager advised that the ISS would be included in the 
2017/18 Annual Report.  

8. EXEMPT ITEM 

RESOLVED to exclude the public for the following items of business on the 
grounds that there would be disclosure to them of exempt information 
under category 3 of The Local Authorities (Access to Information) 
(Variation) (Wales) Order 2007).

9. HEDGE FUND UPDATE 

Aon Hewitt reminded the Committee that last year it agreed, in respect of the 
hedge fund portfolio, to move away from a fund of funds manager to four 
complementary managers, with the transition due to take place in late summer.  
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Aon Hewitt however, advised that GSA Capital [one of the four new managers] 
had been downgraded to “In Review” and provided information to the Committee 
regarding MAN Group as an alternative manager.  Aon Hewitt had arranged for 
them to make a presentation to the Committee.

County Councillor T. Van-Rees arrived at the meeting.

10. HEDGE FUND PRESENTATION 

The Committee received a presentation from MAN Group and asked questions.

RESOLVED Reason for decision
That the Committee appoint MAN 
Group as one of the four Hedge 
Fund Managers to replace GSA 
Capital.

Improved efficiency and 
increased diversification of the 
Pension Fund’s hedge fund 
portfolio. 

11. PERFORMANCE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

The Committee received the Performance Measurement report and noted that 
Portfolio Evaluation had been selected to carry out Investment Performance 
Monitoring and Reporting Services for the Fund for the period 2016-17 to 2018-
19 inclusive.

RESOLVED Reason for decision
To note the content of the report. For information.

12. INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT COST MONITORING AND REPORTING 
SERVICES 

The Committee noted that CEM Benchmarking had been appointed to provide 
Investment Management Cost Monitoring and Reporting Services.  The 
Committee also noted that CEM Benchmarking was providing similar services to 
all Funds in the Wales Pension Partnership.

RESOLVED Reason for decision
To note the content of the report. Information.

 

The following items were taken next.

13. AON TRAINING - FORWARD LOOKING BUSINESS PLAN 

The Committee received the Forward Looking Business Plan and Investment 
Training Plan.  It was noted that the Pooled Pension Partnership was waiting to 
sign up to the UK Stewardship Code.

Aon Hewitt advised that the Training Plan would evolve to incorporate the needs 
of the Committee.  
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RESOLVED Reason for decision
To include training on the 
investment of funds into 
infrastructure schemes.

To develop the Committee’s 
knowledge.

The Committee noted that the Audit Committee would be considering the 
Pension Funds Statement of Accounts and a joint meeting of the Audit 
Committee and Pensions and Investment Committee had been sought to discuss 
the document.  A range of topics would be discussed including a presentation 
from the Pension Fund Actuary. 
 

14. AON - DECISIONS REVIEW 

The Committee noted the Decision Review.

15. AON - QUARTER 1 MONITORING REPORT 

The value of the Fund as at 30 June, 2018 stood at £632,355m, which was an 
improvement from December, 2017.  The Committee was advised that there had 
been concerns about equities but the outlook was better and there is growth 
globally.   Aon Hewitt advised that as Aviva had announced the sale of its 
property multi-manager business Aon had changed the manager rating to “In 
Review”.  

The Committee noted the inclusion of a new report, a 12 month Market 
Background report, which would be included in future reports.

16. AON - MTAA REVIEW 

The Committee received the Medium Term Asset Allocation [MTAA] update to 31 
March, 2018.   The Committee noted that performance in Quarter 1 was flat but 
there was some volatility in equity markets.  It was noted that the fund would be 
protected against likely interest rate rises through investments in gilts.

17. CEM PRESENTATION 

The Committee received a presentation from CEM Benchmarking in respect of 
the investment management cost monitoring and reporting services for the year 
to 31 March 2017.  The purpose of the report is to compare investment 
performance with local government pension schemes in a peer group and with a 
wider global universe.

County Councillor T. Van-Rees left the meeting.

Aon Hewitt questioned the inclusion of the global median in the analysis as 
comparison with private sector pension funds was not relevant.  A better 
comparison would be a global public sector median.  CEM Benchmarking 
advised that it has a Benchmarking Working Group and representatives from 
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Pensions and Investment Committees and Funds can participate in this to 
provide feedback on the analysis being developed.  

It was noted that the report gave a snapshot and should be used in conjunction 
with other data.  It was considered that Committee should consider the key 
messages from the report and what issues it can address.  As the Wales 
Pension Partnership developed, the costs incurred in managing funds should 
decrease.

County Councillor P E Lewis (Chair)


